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New information on possible substitutes during the review 
period of an authorisation 
 
The SE CA appreciates that the Commission has raised the issue of possible changes 
in authorisation decisions due to increased volumes related to REACH article 
61(2)(a), e.g. in document CA/20/2019 from Caracal 29, and that the issue is on the 
agenda for the upcoming Caracal meeting again.  


Recent contacts with Swedish industry has made us realize, that for the second part 
of this article, namely article 61(2)(b), no discussions about an implementing 
procedure has so far taken place. The increased awareness on the REACH 
authorisation process in the industry may lead to requests to the Commission 
regarding the possibilities to review existing authorisation decisions due to the 
development of new alternatives that may be relevant for an authorised use. To be 
prepared for such situations, we find it appropriate to start a discussion on how to 
implement Article 61(2)(b) in practice.  


We are interested to know more about the Commission´s view on this issue. The 
views of the member states competent authorities and other stakeholders are 
welcome as well.   


 






